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2018 was dynamic for 
the Upper Saco Valley Land 
Trust, across all seasons. The 
acquisition of the Pine Hill 
Community Forest in June 
capped one of the largest and 
most complex projects in 
USVLT’s history. Art Celebrates 
Place moved across the border 
to Fryeburg Academy, where 

the new venue provided a perfect backdrop for an evening of art on display and 
onstage, all during an April snowstorm. Building on 2017’s successful Fields 
on the Saco event, the 2018 fall harvest dinner tripled its income (thanks to 
the generosity of our diners and donors!). Membership was the highest in the 
organization’s history and we ended another year on a financial high note.

2018 also brought home a reminder about the “long road.” While Pine Hill 
and the Ware Preserve were acquired, these transactions were really just the first 
step of a rich – and permanent – relationship of stewarding the land into the 
future. In the case of Pine Hill, that responsibility will be shared with a formal 
advisory committee comprised of town officials, school district staffers, and 
representatives from other constituencies.

Partnerships, like that embodied in the Pine Hill Advisory Committee, 
have been a consistent theme during 2018. Most USVLT undertakings were 
partnership projects:

• With the Access Fund and Friends of the Ledges, we launched a fundraising 
campaign for the Secure the Ledges Initiative, bolstering awareness about 
public-access threats to Whitehorse and Cathedral Ledges.

• Thanks to partnerships with the Granite Backcountry Alliance and the 
White Mountain National Forest, historic ski trails are seeing a renaissance.

• Through our water initiative, towns are advocating for water-quality and 
aquifer protection ordinances.

• Together with the World Fellowship Center in Albany, we exceeded our 
budget goal to preserve over 400 acres in the Whitton Pond watershed (stay 
tuned for the completion of this project in 2019). 

Your support has been critical to these stories of success, and to the growth of 
our organization. Thank you.

William Abbott, Executive Director	 Doug Burnell, President
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Tyler Ray and Rick Jenkinson, past and current board members respectively, 

skinning up to the Glades/Jamie Walter, Powder Magazine

winter
Mountain snow arrived in November in the East Branch valley, and by year’s 

end, a real New England winter was underway, the sort that lasts five months, 
start to finish. That was just fine with powder hounds, and inaugurated a new 
era for glade skiing on historic terrain. 

The north shoulder of Bartlett Mountain in Intervale has a rich history of 
skiing, beginning in the mid-1930s when the Civilian Conservation Corps first 
cut a trail from East Branch Road behind the New England Inn to Bartlett’s 
summit. Initially, skiers hiked up the recently established Maple Villa Trail and 
skied down through open glades. A few years later, the Intervale Ski Area used 
much of the same terrain, lift-served with the newly invented J-bar, before 
falling into disuse in the 1980s. The glades are now being revived through a 
dynamic partnership among USVLT, the White Mountain National Forest, 
and Granite Backcountry Alliance (GBA), a nonprofit group dedicated to 
backcountry skiing opportunities in northern New England. 

A key objective of this partnership was the purchase of the Ware Preserve 
on East Branch Road, which now serves as the gateway to glade skiing upslope 
on the National Forest. Project costs approached $100,000, and included the 

ware preserve & the maple villa glades
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Art Celebrates Place Shines in New Venue

As winter snows melted, Arts Celebrates Place ushered in spring at its new 
venue, the Leura Hill Eastman Performing Arts Center at Fryeburg Academy. Once 
again the event showcased delectable local food offerings, music, and gallery walls 
filled with the work of local artists from Mount Washington Valley and western 
Maine. Enriching the evening in 2018 was a performance by Jeanne Limmer’s Axis 
Dance Company with student performers weaving in and around hanging silk 
panels, painted by Jay Rancourt. 	

Each year a suite of different conservation properties inspire the resulting 
creative efforts. The theme in 2019 is the Pine Hill Community Forest, and April 5th 
promises another exciting evening, with more paintings and a broader spectrum of 
visual and performing arts. 

Words fall short when it comes to thanking the individuals who orchestrate Art 
Celebrates Place, including its founders Marnie Cobbs, Lucy Gatchell, Kay Leigh Kearns 
and Linda Gray. Additional kudos go to Linda, who four years ago launched and has 
shepherded the Arts Celebrates Place Calendar. The 2019 edition of this month-by-
month compilation of landscapes by local artists will be available in mid-summer. 

permanent protection of 48 acres of forestland contiguous with the National 
Forest, as well as establishment of a parking area and trailhead, and the 
dedication of a financial reserve for future improvements and stewardship. 
Instrumental to the effort was a cadre of dedicated volunteers, providing the 
manpower to cut brush, clear saplings, and re-establish routes.

The project honors Richard Ware’s conservation legacy. The longtime 
Kearsarge resident, who died in 2018, had decades earlier purchased the 
property with the hopes of guiding the land toward permanent protection. 
That initial vision has now become reality, and doubly so. While USVLT owns 
the property, the Society for the Protection of New Hampshire Forests holds 
a perpetual conservation easement on the land. The easement also guarantees 
pedestrian access to the property. 

Projects of this sort are possible only though the synergy and commitment 
of like-minded organizations, including GBA, the Connie Davis Watson 
Foundation, the Fields Pond Foundation, HEB Engineers, and our generous 
community of supporters.

Winter Birch/Melanie Barash Levitt
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Spring is a time of loosening up and breaking free. Here in northern New 
England, this is an incremental process until all at once the energy is released. 
Long nights give way to choruses of birds, trickling icicles feed rushing rivers, 
green sprigs and swelling buds are lush fields and shaded forests a few weeks 
later.

Water epitomizes spring in many ways, from mud season to smelt runs. Water 
is also a critical natural resource that permeates much of the work undertaken 
by the Upper Saco Valley Land Trust. If a property has exemplary wetlands, or 
overlays one of the region’s aquifers, it emerges as a priority for protection. 

And yet, water as a “target” for conservation is tricky, since it doesn’t stay in one 
place. Because surface- and ground-water can both flow from a protected property 
into an area that is not, and back again, we have been spearheading a more inclu-
sive strategy for water resource protection. As detailed in last year’s annual report, 
we have been working with the NH Department of Environmental Services 
(DES) on identifying potential contamination sources within our New Hamp-
shire towns, and we shared this information with them in 2018. Several expressed 
interest in doing more and are now working with USVLT and DES to protect 
their water resources by adopting aquifer-protection ordinances. Each ordinance 
will be based on DES’s template and modified to fit the needs of individual towns. 
Still in its initial stages, this critical work has far-reaching implications. Once such 
ordinances are adopted, we can rest a little easier knowing that our water resources 
– whether on conservation properties or not – are safeguarded.

spring
AQUIFER PROTECTION WORK
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Great Brook Easement

The late ’60s and early ’70s bore witness to a shift in perspective and the birth of 
a new environmental awareness, thanks to offshore oil spills, Earthrise on Apollo 8, 
and the publication of Silent Spring. In response, America created the Environmental 
Protection Agency and a host of environmental laws, among them the 1968 Wild 
and Scenic Rivers Act.

It only seems fitting, then, that USVLT protected an additional half-mile of river 
frontage along Mount Washington Valley’s own designated Wild and Scenic River, 
50 years after the act’s passage. The Wildcat River system in Jackson (including 
portions of tributaries such as Bog Brook and Great Brook, where this easement is 
located), is one of only two Wild and Scenic rivers in New Hampshire. For centuries, 
residents and visitors have celebrated the river as Jackson’s agricultural, scenic, and 
recreational central artery. 

A group of passionate residents fought to defeat a proposed hydroelectric dam 
in the mid-1980s, in part through designating the Wildcat River system as Wild and 
Scenic (accomplished in 1988). The original designation spurred the protection of 
over 800 acres within the watershed (mostly through donations of conservation 
easements to the Town of Jackson). Many of those same advocates helped found 
USVLT 12 years later as the area’s local land trust. The addition of the Great Brook 
easement to USVLT’s conservation lands follows in this proud tradition, and is a 
testament to the power of water, our communities, and shared history.Conway Lake/Tom Gross

Dundee Birches with Swallow House/Ellen Snyder



Conway Select Board, the Conway Conservation Commission, SAU 9, local 
trail organizations, and TMCC and USVLT. As such, the committee presents a 
mutually beneficial avenue to strengthen key relationships.

Partnership and collaboration are also at the heart of the “Secure the Ledges 
Initiative” – an effort to permanently protect land and safeguard public access 
at the bases of White Horse and Cathedral Ledges near North Conway. A 
collaborative effort between Friends of the Ledges, the Access Fund and USVLT, 
the Initiative got a boost with the donation of a key parcel of land in 2018. 
Thanks to the generosity of the land’s previous owner, Jim Ansara of Essex, 
Massachusetts, the property had remained open to public use and retained its 
natural character since he purchased it in 1997. 

While USVLT now owns the parcel, the Access Fund is the holder of its 
permanent conservation and recreation easement. Conserving this key tract 
secures public access along the Bryce Path and Bryce Link, and protects the 
forested foreground seen from both ledges. This initiative is ongoing and we 
hope to secure access across two additional parcels in the near future. Stay tuned! 
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The snowshoes, skis and micro-spikes have been put away, and the muddy 
country roads are finally dry. Summer in the mountains has arrived, along with 
two new Land Trust assets to add to your summertime explorations. Grab your 
gear and come explore two of USVLT’s latest conservation successes, Pine Hill 
Community Forest and the Ansara parcel.

One of USVLT’s largest and most complex land-conservation projects to date, 
the 436-acre Pine Hill Community Forest almost completely surrounds Kennett 
High School in Conway. Its acquisition depended on a dynamic fundraising 
partnership with Tin Mountain Conservation Center (TMCC), as well as 
grants from the Open Space Institute’s Community Forest Fund, NH’s Land 
and Community Heritage Investment Program, the Fields Pond Foundation, 
the William P. Wharton Fund, the Davis Conservation Foundation, the Town 
of Conway, and the Marshall Family Fund of the NH Charitable Foundation. 
Formerly owned by the Kennett Company, this unique mixed-use parcel 
provides important environmental benefits, including wildlife habitat and 
surface- and ground-water protection. Equally significant, the forest offers a 
range of recreational assets, from Saco River access to the Conway Rec Path, as 
well as an extensive network of other multi-use trails. 

The parcel’s proximity to Kennett High School affords rich opportunities to 
widen and deepen the educational and extra-curricular experiences of students. 
The school’s mountain-biking team already accesses trails for training rides, and 
USVLT and TMCC hope to partner with educators to further develop hands-on 
outdoor environmental programs out in the forest.

An advisory committee representing a diverse constituency is already guiding 
the stewardship of Pine Hill, utilizing the skills of its members from the 
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summer
EXPLORING NEW PROPERTIES

Cathedral Ledge/Mike Morin

Wondering how to access these parcels?

Our gorgeous new website can help! The redesign was accomplished by our 
Outreach and Office Manager, Trisha Beringer, and made possible by a grant 
from the Pequawket Foundation and a significant in-kind contribution from the 
talented team at Drive Brand Studio. Lands with public access are highlighted on 
the new website so you know exactly where to go. Just click “Map” at the top right 
of the home page, and then scroll down to see the links under “Trail Maps for our 
Conserved Land with Public Access.” www.usvlt.org

Pine Hill Community Forest/Michelle Luongo
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Fall is the “gathering in” season, a time to stack firewood, establish back-to-
school routines, and haul in and put up the harvest. The Upper Saco Valley 
Land Trust service area boasts superlative agricultural soils which rival the best 
in the Northeast. While farming in New England once meant dairy, there has 
been a sea change shift toward diversification. Today, the range of available 
products reflects the energy and ingenuity of farmers, offering everything 
from mushrooms, meats, and cheeses to staples like maple syrup, honey, and a 
stunning array of produce and value-added items.

Yet here, as across the country, diversified family-scale farms face huge 
challenges. USVLT is committed to the regional food system as a whole, 
acknowledging that conservation of farmland is only one component of a 
healthy system. Analysts assert that New England has the potential to produce 
more than 50% of its food by 2060, with associated economic, health, and 
environmental benefits. With that in mind, USVLT is working to increase 
the size and resiliency of local markets, to support farmers, and to increase 
collaboration within our food system. 

 As USVLT’s Local Food Systems Advocate, Jesse Wright is focused on 
assuring that farmers have the technical tools and available support to operate at 
a profit, and that more consumers and regional businesses are seeking out local 
products. The scope of her position was amplified in 2018 by the receipt of a 
$30,000 USDA Rural Business Development grant, which funds a three-prong 
initiative including Scaling Up Workshops launching in January of 2019. These 
workshops offer a window into efficiency and record keeping, marketing, and the 

autumn
ADVANCING LOCAL AGRICULTURE

Local Farms Fêted at Fields on the Saco

Despite the crisp weather outside, our donors and volunteers came out in force 
to celebrate local conservation efforts at the 2018 Fields on the Saco dinner. Held at 
the Hardy Farm, overlooking the fertile fields along the Old Course of the Saco in 
West Fryeburg, the venue and food were stunning and perfectly paired. Featuring 
chefs from the Oxford House Inn, Thompson House Eatery, Libby’s Bistro & SAaLT 
Pub, White Mountain Cider Company, Wildcat Inn & Tavern, Vintage Baking Company, 
Tavern at Sunset Hill, and food from many of the member farms of the Mount 
Washington Valley Eaters & Growers, the evening was a culinary and agricultural 
celebration. It was a huge financial success, too, thanks to the generosity of the 
supporters gathered. Cheers to the 2019 celebration, October 20th!

USVLT Local  Food System Advocate Jesse  Wright  at  the Jackson 
Farmers ’  Market  at  the Thompson House Eatery/Cait  Bourgault

Fields on the Saco/ Mike Daubenspek

financial implications of growing a business. Participants also receive 15 hours of 
assistance from a consultant, and $500 seed money to implement lessons learned. 

 The grant’s second component involves strengthening or helping start Farm-
to-School programs that share the importance of our local food system with our 
youngest generations. The third prong is a strategic and collaborative marketing 
effort highlighting our area’s family-scale farms. 

 Eating local and supporting our region’s farms begin with awareness of 
who and where they are, of course. To that end, Wright, along with UNH 
Cooperative Extension’s Olivia Saunders, publish several farm guides. These 
guides (digital versions available under “Publications” on the usvlt.org website) 
are organized by farm or by product, as well as listing which farms run a 
CSA program. There’s even a version specific for chefs telling what’s available 
for wholesale orders when, and from whom, and a calendar of local farmers’ 
markets. Together, by conscientiously investing our food dollars with our 
neighboring farms, we can help make our local food system more resilient.
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DONORS & SUPPORTERS
MEMBERS/FAMILIES
Duncan & Meredith Abbott
David Paige & William      

Abbott M
Mr. Rob Adair
Billy Ecklund & Steffani 

Adaska
Linda Comeau & Allan Aldrich 

VM
Albert Alex
Alkalay & Smillie, PLLC
Huntley & Joyce Allan
Pam Allen
Ms. Susan Allen
Maxine Andrews L
Beth McGuerty & Anne     

Arbuthnot
Anonymous (34)
Jim Ansara L
The Arena Family
Doug & Candy Armstrong
Guli & Sara Arshad
Trish & Glenn Ashworth	
Penelope & Henry Aubin L
James Babson
Bagels Plus
Joe Bagshaw
Lyn Norris-Baker & Frank 

Baker
Lori & Frank Balantic M
Frances & Stuart Baldwin L
Ted & Ingrid Barrett L
Ronald Batchelder
Mr. William Batchelder
David & Shannon Beaucher
Mr. William Beck Jr. M
Martin Beilin
Jessica Marion & Lincoln 

Benedict
Ann & Richard Bennett V
Peter & Emily Benson
Mr. Jeffrey Bentley
Ed & Kathleen Bergeron	
Gene & Sue Bergoffen
Joe Berry
Mr. Conleth Berry
Gina Bilander

Ms. Cheryl Bildner
Craig Billie
Jesse Billingham
Robert L. Stone & Suzanne J. 

Birdsall-Stone
Steve & Linda Blais
Barbara Blakeney
Russell & Ruth Boisvert
Candis & Scott Bolden
Eleanor & John Border
Peter & Lis Boucher
Paul & Denise Bourget
Matthew Neville & Rosemary 

Bourguet
Lori Tradewell & Robert  

Bowman
Rick & Pennie Boyle V
Henry Lie & Lucy Boynton L
Phyllis Breeden
Kate Briand
William & Jean Briggs L
Horace & Mary Ann Briggs L
Ms. Wendy Broker
Chuck Brooks
Sarah Brooks
Allen & Joanne Brooks
Brooks Family
Brooks Family Trust
Paula Brown
Ernest O. Brown
Joan P. Cope & Russell M. 

Brown L
Richard Brown
Charlotte Brown
Annie Budiselich L
Mr. Rob Burbank
Doug & Kathy Burnell LVM
Jon & Anita Burroughs
Dr. & Mrs. Howard Burt L
Renee & John Butler
Katherine Calver
Matthew R. Walter & Patricia 

Capone
Benjamin Cargill
Jim Torpey & Marsha Carlin
Ms. Jane Carlson
Bob & Diana Carper
Sandra & Larry Carr
Gerry & Del Carrier
Mr. Leon Carson

Ms. Jonna Carter
Theresa & John Cederholm
Ms. Lee Ann Chace
Anne Pillion & Hadley    

Champlin VM
Martha W. Chandler
Joanne Chanley
Ms. Helen Chapell
Luc & Velda Charpentier
Ms. Jess Charpentier
Anne Chase
David Chilinski
Alec Choremi
A. Michael Choremi Jr.
Robin Clark
Bill Clarke
George & Aila Clausen
Dennis Sullivan & Marnie 

Cobbs LVM
Mrs. Martha Cobbs L
Dr. & Mrs. David Cohen
Jeff Cohen
Mr. John Colbath
Lora Colten
Dwight Conant
Jean & Paul Conley
Ms. Phyllis Connolly
Gary Conway
Conway Lake Conservation 

Association L
Ms. Carol S. Coonrod
Greg Cooper V
Charlotte & Herb Cooper
Mark Vaughan & Sandra 

Cordes-Vaughan
Alan Cort
April Costa M
Ms. Christine Costello M
Nick Lloyd & Megan Craig
Holly Huhn & Peter Crane
Cranmore Mountain Resort L
Ms. Janice Crawford
Mr. Rowland Creitz
Laura & Neil Cronin
Mr. Tom Cullinan
Laura Cummings
Ms. Joan Curcio L
Jocelyn & Michael Curewitz
Lucy Claire Curran L
Colleen Curran L

Landowner contributor = L
Easement monitor = M
Volunteer = V

(Donations received 11/1/17 – 12/31/18)
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USVLT sincerely thanks all of its 2018 contributors.
We couldn’t do it without you!
Denis & Cathy Currier
Tara Taylor & T.O. Currier
Judy & Richard Curtis
Mr. Kenneth M. Cymbal	
Mr. Mike Dana
Robert & Priscilla Dannies L
Dattel Realty Company
Rick & Jane Davidson
Andrea Walsh & Andy Davis
Peter & Linda Davis
Jess & Andy Dean
Thomas & Dorcas Deans L
Richard & Claire Devellian
Nancy Devine
D.F. & P. S. Dick
Richard & Barbara Dickersin
Vinette DiGregorio
Elizabeth DiLando
Mr. George H. Diller
Nancy Ritger & Mark Dindorf V
Trish Mansur & Elaine DiRusso
Brian & Ann Diskin
The Dittrichs
Mr. Richard Dole
Larry & Cathy Donoghue
James & Harvest Doucette VM
Cris Dow
Dave & Noreen Downs
Linda & Hank Dresch
Jim & Jeannie Drummond
Mona Pinette & Brendan 

DuBois
Roland & Bette Dubois
Mike & Nora Dufilho
Ms. Maryanne Dunfey
Ms. Deb Dunn
Mr. Mark Dunn
Mr. Philip Dunphy
Mr. Stephen Duprey
Virginia Duquet
Dutch Bloemen Winkel
Miriam Nelson & Kinloch 

Earle L
Mr. & Mrs. R. B. Earle Jr.
Tom & Ruth Earle L
Dave Eastman
Edge of Maine Gallery
Ms. Elizabeth Ehrenfeld
Robert & Michelle Ellinwood
Scott & Susan Ellison
Birdy Ellsmore
Helen Cafferty & Otto      

Emersleben
Richard Emery
Glen & Jeanette Eskedal	
Leslie Linson & Howard Fain
Mike & Cindi Fanning
Sarah Farwell
Deborah Fauver Esq. V
Joe Fay
Suzanne & C. Anthony Federer
Margaret & Charles Felton
Betty & Tino Fernandes
Ms. Gail Ferreira
Barbara Hayden Fitts L
Kathy Fitzgerald	
Joseph & Karen Fitzpatrick
Gabriel Flanders
Ms. Jill Flint-Barber
Frederick & Mary Forbes
Forest Land Improvement
Henry Forrest
Roderick Forsman
Nancy & Jim Forsyth
Vincent & Janet Fortin
Richard & Holly Fortin
Nicholas Foster L
Anne & Arthur Foster
Brian & Betsy Fowler
Judith Fowler
Brian Fox
Susan Fox
Karen Franke
Soffia B. & Peter H. Fraser
Mardi Freeman
Carmine & Maryellen Frele
William & Daune Frey 
Mr. Kenneth Froot
Gino & Elizabeth Funicella
Jerzy Gajewski
Bobby Gallahue
Scott & Kim Gardiner
Mr. Larry Garland M
Jim Surette & Sarah Garlick
Tina Gebhard
Don & Betsy Gemmecke
Thomas Gerson L
Jim & Sally Gibson
Thomas Gill
Scott & Barbara Gleason
Mike Golay
Alan & Nancy Golderhar	
Ed Good
Ms. Ellie Gordon

Dave & Carol Gorke
Tom & Janet Gorman
Linda Gray & David Gotjen V
Barbara Drake & John Gotjen
Mr. H. Thorne Gould
Frank Gould & Abbi Fisher 

Gould L
Mary Gould
David Govatski
Ms. Susan Graesser
Diane Grant
Eliza Grant
JJ & Joanne Green
Elizabeth Cobbs & Philip 

Green L
John & Rosemary Gribbin
Kit & Bob Griffin M
Linda Gritz
Tom & Maria Gross LV
Michael & Karen Gurnick
Peter & Barbara Haack
Elizabeth Hager
Wil & Don Hall
Lloyd & Jackie Hamblet
Bruno Hancock
Charles & Maureen Hanlon
Hannaford Supermarket
Lucy Gatchell & Dexter  

Harding VM
Sam & Betsey Harding L
Mark Koyama & Cary    

Hardwick
Marcia Harris
Robin Hartshorne
Deb & Greg Hastings L
Peter & Stefi Reed Hastings
Jim & Linda Hastings VM
Elaine Hatch L
Lois Hatch
Ted Morgan & Mary Lou 

Hatcher
Mr. Doug Haver M
Carroll Hayes
Ken King & Olga Hayes L
Norman & Kathleen Head
Mr. Ross Heald
Bob & Pat Heiges M
Mr. Geoff Heigh	
Ms. Dorothy E. Hender
Thomas & Emily Henriksen L
Richard Hesslein
Richard & Beverly Heydinger



Charlene & Ronald Hibbs
Pat & John Higgins
Mr. George Hill
James Hill Jr.
Mr. Doug Hjelmstad
Jean & James Hodgins
John & Patricia Hoffman
Matt & Jen Hohenboken
Ms. Lisa Holcomb M
Home Depot
Valerie & Berthold Horn M
Milt & Carla Horowitz
Josh Hoxie
Julie Hoyt
Max Hurgin
Mr. Robert Hurst & Cheryl 

M. Hurst
Justin & Julie Hussey L
Scott Hutchins M
Jamie Riel & Caren    

Hutchinson M
Ned & Linda Iselin
Jackson Art Studio
Carolyn Jackson	
Mrs. Eleanor Jenkins L
Vickie & Rick Jenkinson V
Jewish Federation of Cleveland- 

The Richard & Margaret 
Margolis Philanthropic Fund

Glenda Davis & Pam Jezukawicz
Lindsay Johnston V
Paula Jones
Ms. Theresa Jones
Susan M. Jordan
J-Town Deli & Country Store
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Steve & Lindsay Kafka V
Mary & Steve Kandrotas
Allie & Siena Kaplan-Thompson 

V
Stefan & Teri Karnopp
Mr. Jack Karp
Stan Kaubris
Mark Ruckstuhl & Sharon 

Keeler
Kristine Keeney
Mr. John Keffer
Ms. Joan Kelley
Marian A. Kelner
Judy & Dan Kennedy
Peter & Joanne Kennett L
Mr. Bruce Kennett L
Daryl Kent
Kerry MacDougall & Kevin 

Killourie
Kenneth & Sarah Kimball
Kitty King
Lori Jean Kinsey	
Peter & Elaine Klose
Ms. Faith Knowles
Ted & Carol Kramer
Richard & Sandy Krasker
John & Leslie Kremer
Robert W. Kruszyna
Mr. James Kuhn	
Kate Lambert
Walter & Debi Lancaster
Harry & Patricia Lapham
Tricia Mattox-Larson & Steve 

Larson VM
Jeff & Susie Lathrop VM
Robert & Susan Laufer M
Fred & Teri Leach
Cody Leaf
Michael Leahy
Terry Leavitt
Mr. Bill LeBlanc

The Lee Family
Mr. Wendell Lees M
Rick Reeves & Melissa Legg
Mr. Timothy Leland
Ruth Hamilton & Joe Lentini
Ellin Leonard
Kirk & Judi Leoni
Kevin Levesque
Vic & Janna Levesque
Julie Levine V
Diana Levy
Gardner Lewis
Peter C. Lewis
Barbara & John Lichtman
J.D. & Lisa Lichtman
Deborah & Gregory Link	
Thomas K. & Sandra H.      

Liversidge Jr.
Lewis & Rosemary Lloyd
Nancy Lloyd
The Local Grocer	
Karen Lombard
Ms. Janice Lord
Betsy Loughran
Lisa Love
Emily Lubanko
Mr. Barrett Lucas L
Mr. A.O. Lucy L
Daniel Lucy L
Lydia T. Lucy L
Nathaniel & Marianne Lucy L
Sam Lucy Family L
Bruce & Gayle MacDonald
Esther MacDonald
Gary & Karen MacDonald
Earle & Sarah MacGillivray
Charles & Robin Macomber
Ms. Candace Maher
Donal Mahon
Mr. George Mair
Rose Hache & Dean Malouta

MEMBERS (continued)

Landowner contributor = L
Easement monitor = M
Volunteer = V
Pine Hill/Bald Hill Rd. Donors
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Aida Manduley
Candy & Tom Manero
Sarah K. Manrique
Frances Marcuse
Richard & Margaret Margolis L
Jon & Diane Marquis
Margaret & Sut Marshall
Ms. Nora Martindale
Phil & Pam Mason
David & Jeanne Mason
Elaine Stockbridge & Andrea 

Masters
Jeff & Traci Masterson L
David & Helene Matesky
Matt Braun
Benjamin Matthews
Shelia Matz
Joe & Daryl Mazzaglia
McAdams Charitable Founda-

tion, Mr. & Mrs. Norman E. 
McCulloch, Jr., Trustees	

Susan & William McCarthy
Amelia McCarthy
Mr. & Mrs. Norman          

McCulloch, Jr. L
Kristen & David McDermott M
Cam Ferrante & Elizabeth 

McGrath L
Joel Horn & Susan McGrath L
Robert & Diane McGregor
Virginia Ward & Brad     

McKenzie V
Kenneth & Linda McKenzie
Nancy Wottrich & Bruce   

McNaught
Mr. William McPherson III
Maureen Enos & Rebecca 

McReynolds V
Anne Mears
Jim Meek
Ms. Fay Melendy

Thomas Merrill
The Metropolitan Coffeehouse
Robert & Kathleen Metz
Ben & Martha Miller
Michele Miller
Christopher & Catherine 

Milton
Sally McMurdo & Peter   

Minnich
Minuteman Press	
Mr. Alan Moore
Mr. & Mrs. Phillips Moore	
Mr. Stephen Moore
Tim & Donna Morgan
Kit & Suzanne Morgan
Julie Brown & Zachary      

Morowitz L
Mount Washington Valley 

Chamber of Commerce
Carrie Scribner & Joe   

Mountford
Dave & Meg Murphy M
Jean Potter Murphy & Robert 

Murphy
Jim & Susan Nacchia
Robin & Robert Najar
David Nathan
Blaine Nelson
Dr. Deborah Nelson
Erik & Jen Nelson
Winston Montgomery & 

Peggy Nelson
NEMBA
Rob Blakeney & Betsey Neville
Ms. Donna Nichols
Ms. Susan Nichols LV
Katelin Nickerson
Mr. Charles Nims
Frederic Nitschelm
Charlene & Thomas O’Brien
Hank Prensky & Susan Ogden

Mr. Al Oliveira
Priscilla Ortiz
Elizabeth Osbahr
Mr. A. Neill Osgood II L
Phil & Ann Ostroski M
Margaret Otis
Brian Otis
Mik & Katelin Oyler
Pamela Packard L
John & Lee K. Paige L
Gail Paine
Cathryn Pallon
Stephen Fink & Maria     

Palmisano
Gustav Papanek L
Jill Parker L
Diana Parker L
Maxine Paul
Richard & Judy Peace
Riva Pearson
Linda Pelletier
Julie Silberman & Dianne 

Perlmutter
Susan Doctrow & John Peterson	
Mr. John Peterson
Patricia Cantor & Jeff Petrucelly
Lee & Meg Phillips
Mr. Christopher Pingree	
The Piotrows M
Nancy & Fred Pittenger
Diane Portnoy
Brian Post
Alix & Bob Pratt
Colin & Annette Preece
Ronald Perrone & Diane Price
Prior Family
Charles Proctor
Ms. Alice Proctor L
Judy Holmes & James A. 

Progin
William Provencher

Southern View at  Sunset/  Ann Bennett
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Gary & Sarah Punsky L
John Putnam
Geoff & Betsy Race
Jane Rancourt
Ms. Jay Rancourt
David Publicover & Betsy Rand
Derek & Candy Rankin
Tyler & Anne Ray
Marcia & John Reed
Paul & Gwen Reiss
Eugene Resnick
Mr. Richard Reuper
John & Jane Rhoads
George & Frances Rhoads
Jacob Risch
Dody Coman & Katy Robbart
Dan & Amy Robins L
Barbara Rockwell, Jr.
Marilyn Rodes
Amy Rogers L
Anne Rogers L
Ned & Liza Rogerson
Chris Rollings
Alex Moot & Nancy Roosa
Dagmar von Schwerin & 

Thomas Rose
Sue Kalt & Josh Rosen
Carl & Jadwiga Rosenthal M
Cheryl & Jason Roth
Karl Cowan & Erika Rowland M
Mike Roy
Mr. Joshua Royte
R&R Woodworkers
Cindy & Brett Russell
Mr. & Mrs. Elbridge Russell L
Jim Salmon
Rich & Deb Samia
Sandy Beach Trust L
Glenn & Sonnhilde Saunders
Ms. Elaine Schiripo
Peter & Kathryn Schoch
Leslie & Warren Schomaker
Joshua Schonborn
Marten & Patricia Schoonman
Robert & Suzanne Scolamiero
Tim & Sheila Scott
Ms. Peg Scully
Judith & David Seddon
Mr. & Mrs. Russ Seybold
R.W. Seymour

Mr. Robert Sgarzi
Paul & Kathy Jo Shackford
Sheel Shah
Nik Shah & Jessica Bennett 

Shah
Julianne Sharp
Mr. David Shedd M
Troy & Kara Shellhamer
Hamish & Melanie Sherlock
Amy Sherwood
Diane & Thomas Shipp
Whitney Silberblatt
Ms. Peg Silloway
Diana Simonds L
Moira Simonds L
Eugene Simone L
Gerald Simone L
Tony & Jenny Simone LVM
Ward & Nancy Simonton L
Dominique Sindayiganza
Mr. Nicholas Skinner
Ted & Bonny Slader
Skip & Cathy Small
Ms. Barbara Smith
Mr. & Mrs. Burgess Smith VM
David R. Smith
Mrs. Elenor Smith
Ron & Kim Smith
Kevin Donohoe & Laurel 

Smith
Linda & Noel Smith
Susan Beane & Peter Smith VM
Mr. R. Blake Smith
The South Conway Club
Soyfire Candle
Ross Speer
Warren & Darlene Spence
Dan & Molly Sperduto
Spice & Grain
Philip Squitieri
Ellen Snyder & S. Srinivasan
Patrick St. Onge	
Robert St. Pierre
Alec Stansell
Wayne & Theresa Stanton
Charles & Joan Staples
Robert Stearns L
Bruce & Barbara Stelle M
Daniel & Stephanie          

Stepanauskas V
Kathy & Dick Stewart
Theo & Melanie Stibbons
Stonehurst Manor
David Sweet
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Swenson
Mark & Hampton Synnott

The Tarberry Company, LLC
Richard & Caroline Taylor
Bruce & Debra Taylor
Ms. Emily Taylor V
Joanne Taylor deKay
Chris Lubicz-Nawrocki & 

Mary Ten Broeke
Linda & Bill Terry
The Nature Conservancy L
Ms. Kate Thompson
Charles & Alisa Thorne L
Muffy Thorne L
Virginia Thorne L
David & Judy Thurlow
Tin Mountain Conservation 

Center L
Town of Albany L
Town of Eaton L
Sasha & Jack Tracy V
Carly Trumann
Ms. Edith Tucker
Tuckerman Brewing Company
James Turitto
Jim & Karen Umberger
Valley Resale
Kathleen Van Deursen
Dick & Shirl Van Dyne
Kathy & Dave Van Note M
Ed & Zoe Veasey
Michael & Donna Veilleux
Dennis & Johanna Vienneau
Vintage Frameworks
David Vitale-Wolff
B. Grennan & H. F. Von Ulmer
Mr. Wyatt Wade
Dr. Patricia Walker
Hilary Wallis
Richard & Sally Ward
Shirley Ward
Helen & Jim Wasco
Norma Wassel
June McLeavey & Michael 

Weeder
Tish Hanlon & Stephen Weeder
Dr. Harvey & Valerie Weener
Lou & Margaret Wells
Ms. Frances West
John Weston L
George & Laurie Weston L
Ann & Tim Whalen L
Rev. John Cole & Dr. Polly 

Wheat
Evelyn & Paul Whelton
Mr. Jeffrey White
Keith & Judy White
Will & Lisa White

Landowner contributor = L
Easement monitor = M
Volunteer = V
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White Birch Books
Mr. Robert A. & Anne Whitten
John & Ann Wilcox
Ms. Jennifer Wiley
Janet & Freddie Wilkinson
David & Carolyn Williams
Martha Dupuis & Gary     

Williams
Dorothy Williams/Hesketh
Roy Willits L
Mr. Alan Wilson	
Windover Farm
Winona Camps
Marita & Bob Wiser
Gretchin Witman
Mr. Edward Wolcott
Mr. David Wood VM
Elizabeth Wood
Mr. & Mrs. Byron Woodman Jr.
Meg Worcester L
David & Jeanne Wright
Jesse Wright M
Marvin Wright
Courtney & James Wrigley
Colin & Meredith Wroblewski
Ted & Sharon Wroblewski
Linda & Heinrich Wurm
Peter & Margaret Zack
Mark Zagata
Robert & Angela Zakon
Dr. David Burkey & Mrs. 

Linda Zembsch
Terry & Linda Zych

IN HONOR OF/
	 IN MEMORY OF
In Memory of Barbara Bannon
	 Mr. Michael Bannon
In Memory of Jim Cobbs
	 Judith Fowler
	 Willis H. Williams
In Honor of Martha Cobbs
	 Helen & Bruce Dixon
In Honor of Linda Comeau
	 Allan Aldrich
In Honor of Andy Davis & 

Andrea Walsh
	 Mrs. Eleanor Jenkins
In Honor of Mark Dindorf
	 Anonymous (2)
	 Todd Wolfe
In Honor of Larry Garland
	 Leane Page Garland
	 Marc Garland
In Memory of My Grand-

mothers

	 Mrs. Eleanor Jenkins
In Memory of Tom Henderson
	 Ms. Jane Carlson
	 Bob & Lorraine Tilney
In Honor of Rick & Vickie 

Jenkinson
	 Pamela Jenkinson
In Memory of Peg King
	 Betsy Loughran
In Memory of Harriet G. 

Kruszyna
	 Robert W. Kruszyna
In Memory of Chet Lucy

David Paige & William Abbott
Mr. Michael Bannon
Ann Bartlett
Ann & Richard Bennett
Ed & Kathleen Bergeron
Conway Elementary School
Eastern Slope Ski Club
George & Audrey Epstein
Karen Franke
Scott & Barbara Gleason
Ms. Sara Hatch
William W. Heiser Jr.
Jacqueline Howe
Lori Jean Kinsey
L. A. Drew
The Lucy Family
Peter & Joan McGuirk
Ms. Susan Nichols
Gail Paine
Ms. Mary Shea
John & Jody Skelton
Bob & Lorraine Tilney
George & Karen Weigold
Ann & Tim Whalen
White Mountain Oil & 
Propane

In Memory of Robert Ander-
son Miller

	 Mr. Robert Osgood
In Memory of David J. 

O’Sullivan
	 Jean C. O’Sullivan
In Honor of Gail Paine
	 Holly Huhn & Peter Crane
In Memory of James E. Porath
	 Lee & Meg Phillips
In Memory of Richard C. 

Sargent
	 Susan M. Jordan
In Memory of Mary L.    

Sherburne
	 Scott Bakka

ART CELEBRATES PLACE 
IN-KIND CONTRIBUTORS
Axis Dance Co.	
Susan Beane	
Sandra Josephine Bell	
Ann Bennett
Burnt Meadow Blueberries	
Chamberlain Farm	
Marnie Cobbs	
April Costa	
Earle Family Farm	
Flatbread Pizza	
Fortin Family Farm	
Fryeburg Academy	
Lucy Gatchell	
Don Gemmecke	
James & Sarah Gibson	
Janet Gill	
Grandy Oats	
Linda Gray	
Hancock Family Farm	
Dexter Harding	
Hobbs Brewery	
Lindsay Johnston	
Allie Kaplan-Thompson	
Leura Hill Eastman Performing 

Arts Center	
Maine Medicinals	
Molly Mains	
Tricia Mattox-Larson	
Milan McNall	
Mountain Heartbeet Farm	
Patch Farm	
Pied-a-terre Farm	
Stephen Pullan IV	
Jay Rancourt	
Saco River Brewing
Lauren Sansaricq	
Sap Hound Maple Company	
Shaw’s Supermarket
Lee Spiller	
Sean Stull	
Sunnyfield Brick Oven Bakery	
Jennifer Van Cor	
Michael & Donna Veilleux	
Virginia Ward	

FIELDS ON THE SACO  
IN-KIND CONTRIBUTORS
A New Day Farm	
Steffani Adaska	
Bryant Alden	
Alissa Allen	

MEMBERS (continued)
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Bavarian Chocolate Haus	
Susan Beane	
Michael Beers	
Morgen Belluscio	
Ann Bennett	
Theresa Bernhardt		
Bobby Broemme	
Emily Brown	
Doug & Kathy Burnell	
Jon & Anita Burroughs	
Ailie Byers	
Cannon Mountain Ski Area	
Chef ’s Bistro	
Cormack Construction	
Nichole Cousins	
Cranmore Mountain	
Currier Museum of Art	
Andy Davis	
Designed Gardens Flower Studio	
Eastern Mountain Sports - 

Rock Climbing School	
Kelly Evans	
Deborah & Peter Fauver	
Fields of Ambrosia	
Four Your Paws Only	
Jeff & Kate Fournier	
Good Vibes Coffee Roasters	
Grand View Farm	
Great Glen Trails	
Green Thumb Farm	
Hardy Farm	
Jim Hastings
Sharrene Henderson	
Liz Jackson	
Jackson Art Studio	
Jackson Chamber	
Johnny’s Selected Seeds	

K9 Mountaineer Club	
League of NH Craftsmen	
Julie Levine		
Libby’s Bistro & SAaLT Pub	
Little Field Farm	
Corey Lombardo	
Macomber Glass	
Maine Grains	
Tricia Mattox-Larson	
Rebecca McReynolds	
McSherry’s Nursery	
Meadow Stone Farm	
Jesse Mixer	
Moonset Farms	
Mount Washington Observatory	
Mountain Heartbeet Farm	
North Conway Olive Oil 

Company	
Northway Bank	
Nurture through Nature	
The Oxford House Inn	
Lise Peters	
Portland Sea Dogs	
Mary Power	
Steven Salmeri	
Jonathan Sarty	
Sherman Farm	
Tony Simone	
Ward & Nancy Simonton	
Snowvillage Inn	
Lisa & Jim Somerville	
Jonathan & Natalie Spak	
Kurstin Stillwell	
Stone Mountain Arts Center	
Tavern at Sunset Hill	
Emily Taylor	
The Local Grocer	
The Thompson House Eatery	

The Trailing Yew	
Vintage Baking Co.	
The Wentworth Inn	
Weston’s Farm	
White Mountain Cider Co.	
White Mountain Independents	
White Mountain Puzzles	
White Mountain Winery	
Wildcat Tavern & Inn	
WMWV 95.3	

GRANTS & SPECIAL   
PROGRAM SUPPORT

Advancing Local Agriculture
Anonymous
Anonymous Family Foundation
State of NH Department of 

Agriculture
USDA - Rural Business      

Development Grant
Aquifer Protection Work
NH Department of             

Environmental Services -  
Local Source Water Protection 
Grant

General Support
Anonymous Family Foundation
Buckingham Mountain   

Foundation
Maine Community Foundation
New Hampshire Charitable 

Foundation donor advised 
funds:

	 Anonymous family funds (2)
	 Kigme Fund
	 Westmeadow Fund
Newman’s Own Foundation

Stewardship
Natural Resources Conserva-

tion Service - USDA Envi-
ronmental Quality Incentives 
Program (EQIP) Grant

New Hampshire Land & 
Community Heritage Invest-
ment Program (LCHIP)

Matching Gifts
GE Foundation
Outreach, Education, and 

Internship Programs
Anonymous Foundation
Land Trust Alliance
The Robert and Dorothy 

Goldberg Charitable     
Foundation

Pine Hill Community Forest
David Paige & William Abbott
Anonymous (5)
Lori & Frank Balantic
Peter & Emily Benson
Ed & Kathleen Bergeron
Conway Conservation     

Commission
Susan Fox
William & Daune Frey
Mr. Larry Garland
John & Patricia Hoffman
Valerie & Berthold Horn
Jeff & Susie Lathrop
Mr. George Mair
Margaret & Sut Marshall
David & Jeanne Mason
NH Department of Envi-

ronmental Services - Local 
Source Water Protection 
Grant

NH State Conservation Com-
mission (Moose Plate Grant)

William Provencher
The William P. Wharton Trust
Lucy Brook Farm
Mr. Larry Garland
Mary Gaudette
Randy & Kim Gaudette
Sam & Betsey Harding
Mr. A.O. Lucy
Nathaniel & Marianne Lucy
Lydia T. Lucy
Ms. Peg Silloway
Secure the Ledges Initiative
David Paige & William Abbott
Jim Ansara
Jim Surette & Sarah Garlick
John & Patricia Hoffman
Nancy Wottrich & Bruce   

McNaught
Gail Paine
Wayne & Theresa Stanton
David Sweet
Charles & Alisa Thorne
Ware Preserve & The Maple 

Villa Glades
Anonymous (2)
Lori & Frank Balantic
Jessica Marion & Lincoln 

Benedict
Craig Billie
Jesse Billingham
Rick & Pennie Boyle
Chuck Brooks
Paula Brown
Katherine Calver
Matthew R. Walter & Patricia 

Capone

Benjamin Cargill
Dwight Conant
Connie Davis Watson     

Foundation
Alan Cort
Holly Huhn & Peter Crane
Mr. Tom Cullinan
Cris Dow
Ms. Elizabeth Ehrenfeld
Richard Emery
Fields Pond Foundation
Gabriel Flanders
Bobby Gallahue
Glazed Glass, Inc.
Mike Golay
David Govatski
Granite Backcountry Alliance
Bruno Hancock
Charles & Maureen Hanlon
Sam & Betsey Harding
Richard Hesslein
Valerie & Berthold Horn
Josh Hoxie
Vickie & Rick Jenkinson
Kristine Keeney
Daryl Kent
Kitty King
Cody Leaf
Terry Leavitt
Kirk & Judi Leoni
Kevin Levesque
Lewis & Rosemary Lloyd
Karen Lombard
Nathaniel & Marianne Lucy
Benjamin Matthews
Jim Meek
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New Hampshire Charitable 
Foundation - Jessie B. Cox 
Fund for Environment

New Hampshire Charitable 
Foundation - Richard A. 
Ware Family Fund

Katelin Nickerson
Northern Extremes         

Snowmobiling
Brian Otis
Margaret Otis
Susan Doctrow & John Peterson
Mr. Christopher Pingree
Brian Post
Colin & Annette Preece
Charles Proctor
Tyler & Anne Ray
Jacob Risch
Riverside Inn
Dagmar von Schwerin & 

Thomas Rose
Mike Roy
Sheel Shah
Whitney Silberblatt
Kevin Donohoe & Laurel 

Smith
Philip Squitieri
Patrick St. Onge
Sasha & Jack Tracy
James Turitto
Jim & Karen Umberger
Mr. Edward Wolcott
Colin & Meredith Wroblewski
Ted & Sharon Wroblewski
Mark Zagata
Terry & Linda Zych
World Fellowship Center 

Project
Alkalay & Smillie, PLLC
Anonymous (5)
Anonymous Foundation
James Babson
Lori & Frank Balantic
Martin Beilin
Gina Bilander
Steve & Linda Blais
Joan P. Cope & Russell M. 

Brown
Richard Brown
Doug & Kathy Burnell
Jim Torpey & Marsha Carlin
Sandra & Larry Carr

Bartlett

Conway

Albany

Madison Eaton

Chatham

Fryeburg

Brownfield

Denmark

New Hampshire Maine

partnership projects

conservation easements

land in fee

Jackson

At the close of 2018, the Upper Saco Valley Land Trust and our partners had completed 68 con-
servation projects, totaling nearly 12,000 acres throughout our 11-town service area. Please see 

www.usvlt.org for more detailed location information about these easements and preserves.

BUSINESS PARTNERS
A special THANK YOU to these business partners! Please support them, 

because when you do, they’re supporting us!

Dennis Sullivan & Marnie 
Cobbs

Jean & Paul Conley
Ms. Carol S. Coonrod
Charlotte & Herb Cooper
Ms. Joan Curcio
Denis & Cathy Currier
Tara Taylor & T.O. Currier
Mr. Kenneth M. Cymbal
Robert & Priscilla Dannies
Andrea Walsh & Andy Davis
Peter & Linda Davis
Mr. George H. Diller
Dave & Noreen Downs
Dave Eastman–Country Ecology
Helen Cafferty & Otto      

Emersleben
Leslie Linson & Howard Fain
Margaret & Charles Felton
Brian Fox
William & Daune Frey
Mr. Larry Garland
Jim & Sally Gibson
Barbara Drake & John Gotjen
Linda Gritz
Elizabeth Hager
Charles & Maureen Hanlon
Sam & Betsey Harding
Mark Koyama & Cary    

Hardwick
Robin Hartshorne
Mr. Ross Heald
Ms. Dorothy E. Hender
Matt & Jen Hohenboken
Valerie & Berthold Horn
Milt & Carla Horowitz
Mr. Robert Hurst & Cheryl 

M. Hurst
Mrs. Eleanor Jenkins
Susan M. Jordan
Marian A. Kelner
Peter & Elaine Klose
Robert W. Kruszyna
Jeff & Susie Lathrop
The Lee Family
Ellin Leonard
Peter C. Lewis
Betsy Loughran
Emily Lubanko
Mr. Barrett Lucas
Mr. A.O. Lucy
Ms. Candace Maher
Aida Manduley

Sarah K. Manrique
Frances Marcuse
McAdams Charitable      

Foundation, Mr. & Mrs. 
Norman E. McCulloch, Jr., 
Trustees

Michele Miller
Christopher & Catherine 

Milton
Kit & Suzanne Morgan
David Nathan
Winston Montgomery & 

Peggy Nelson
Ms. Susan Nichols
Mr. Charles Nims
Charlene & Thomas O’Brien
Hank Prensky & Susan Ogden
Priscilla Ortiz
Maxine Paul
Riva Pearson
Julie Silberman & Dianne 

Perlmutter
Patricia Cantor & Jeff Petrucelly
The Piotrows
Ronald Perrone & Diane Price
Judy Holmes & James A 

Progin
Paul & Gwen Reiss
Eugene Resnick
Alex Moot & Nancy Roosa
Sue Kalt & Josh Rosen
Joshua Schonborn
Dominique Sindayiganza
Mrs. Elenor Smith
Ron & Kim Smith
Bruce & Barbara Stelle
Kathy & Dick Stewart
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Swenson
Charles & Alisa Thorne
David & Judy Thurlow
Carly Trumann
Dick & Shirl Van Dyne
Dennis & Johanna Vienneau
David Vitale-Wolff
Hilary Wallis
Norma Wassel
Rev. John Cole & Dr. Polly 

Wheat
Keith & Judy White
John & Ann Wilcox
The William P. Wharton Trust
Mr. Edward Wolcott
David & Jeanne Wright
Peter & Margaret Zack

SWIFT RIVER LEVEL 
Computer Port
Cooper Cargill Chant	
Jim Doucette Real Estate
Wyonegonic Camps

CONTRIBUTE TO PLACE & SACO RIVER LEVEL

ELLIS RIVER LEVEL
The Buttonwood Inn
Cormack Construction
Emerald Tree Experts	
Gamwell Caputo Kelsch & Co	
Hunting		
Moonset Farms	

Northern Extremes Snowmobiling	
Riverside Inn
Settlers Crossing
Stonehurst Manor
Tamarack Construction	
White Mountain Puzzles	
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FINANCIAL REPORT
(Year Ended December 31, 2018 — Unaudited)

COMBINED STATEMENT OF ACTIVITIES
		  Unrestricted	 Temporarily	 Total
			    Restricted
REVENUE:
Membership Contributions	 $ 84,436	 $ -	 $ 84,436
Grants and Donations	 94,403	 399,974	 494,377
Other	 38,946	 -	 38,946
Net Assets Released from Restrictions	 130,217	 (130,217)	 -
		  -----------	 -----------	 ----------- 	
Total Operating Revenue	 $348,002	 $ 269,757	 $ 617,759

EXPENSES:
Program Services:
	 Land Protection & Easement Acquisition	 $ 128,604	 $ -	 $ 128,604
	 Land Stewardship	 80,206	 -	 80,206
		  -----------	 -----------	 -----------
	 Total Program Services	 208,810	 -	 208,810

Management and General	 82,515	 -	 82,515
Fundraising	 14,053	 -	 14,053
		  -----------	 -----------	 -----------
Total Operating Expenses	 305,378	 -	 305,378
		  -----------	 -----------	 -----------
Change in Net Assets	 $ 42,624	 $ 269,757	 $312,381

COMBINED STATEMENT OF FINANCIAL POSITION
		  Unrestricted	 Temporarily	 Permanently	 Total
			    Restricted	  Restricted
ASSETS:
Cash, Unrestricted	 $111,116	 $ -	 $ -	 $ 111,116
Cash, Restricted	 -	 535,739	 -	 535,739
Pledges Receivable	 -	 -	 -	 -
Prepaid Expenses	 1,739	 -	 -	 1,739
Beneficial Interest Held by Others	 -	 -	 189,165	 189,165
Property & Equipment, net	 5,478	 -	 -	 5,478
Land & Conservation Easements	 -	 -	 1,684,338	 1,684,338	
		   	 -----------	 -----------	 -----------	 -----------
Total Assets	 $118,333	 $ 535,739	 $1,873,503	 $2,527,575

LIABILITIES AND NET ASSETS:
Acrued Expenses	 $17,336	 $ -	 $ -	 $ 17,336
Net Assets	 100,997	 535,739	 1,873,503	 2,510,239	
			   -----------	 -----------	 -----------	 -----------
Total Liabilities and Net Assets
			   $118,333	 $ 535,739	 $1,873,503	 $2,527,575
Unrestricted funds may be used for day to day operations. Temporarily restricted funds are grants 
and donations for a specific project or purpose to be used in the future. Permanently restricted 
assets include land, easements and stewardship endowment.

Mosses/El len Snyder

The year ending December 31, 2018, was very successful. Although USVLT pro-
jected that tax-law changes might result in reduced membership support, the opposite 
was true. Members were extremely generous, underwriting our continued growth. Those 
donations allowed for increases in our financial reserves, which will support the organi-
zation in the event of an economic downturn, help insure easement terms are met, and 
attract and retain qualified staff.

Highlights included:
• Celebrating the highest membership support in the organization’s history, thanks to 

new members joining and existing members increasing their donation level,
• Successfully completing significant land-protection projects and securing long-term 

stewardship funding for these acquisitions,
• Acquiring the Pine Hill Community Forest, the organization’s most ambitious land 

project to date,
• Attaining financial strength sufficient to support more than three full-time equiva-

lent staff, which will foster long-term viability through increased focus on develop-
ment and diversification of skillsets, and

• Significantly increasing cash reserves to allow the Land Trust to continue its mission 
even in the event of a down turn in the economy.

For the Land Trust to carry out its mission, the support of members and the local 
community is essential. Membership donations underwrite operating costs, and the or-
ganization’s continuing ability to preserve land for community benefit is only made pos-
sible with your support. Thank you.

*The financials reported here include income and expenses relating both to our operating budget, as well as campaigns 
run for special projects or specific land projects. While membership support accounts for 14% of total income in 
2018, it accounts for an impressive 42% of “operating income” that is not tied to a specific land project. Thank you.

*
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